Learning Assessment Committee Meeting,

Friday, September 28, 2012

1-2:30 pm in L104 Library Classroom

Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Mildred Lewis, Evelyn Lord, Ann McMurdo, David Mitchell, Tina Vasconcellos, Karolyn van Putten, Kathy Williamson

1) Minutes from 9-14-12 were reviewed and approved

2) 3- day assessment week was a disappointment


- Too few participants - only10 different individuals participated


- At dept. chair meeting, it was mentioned there would be payment for Part-Timers


- Thought faculty might not have gotten the push needed from their deans, since most had not yet had time to meet in their divisions



- Dr. White last year pushed participation by aligning resources to TaskStream input


- Considered if the result was worth the effort put in


- Several departments have expressed the desire to do a separate dept. workshop 


- Should we then target separate departments? 


- Time required by faculty is probably not really the major problem - motivation is what seems to be lacking


- Targeting depts. does seem to be working - currently at least our facilitators have had several requests for dept. workshops 


- Kathy met w/CIS, who are way behind, and is making progress in deactivations, SLOs, assessment plans, tests


- There is a list now for courses not updated in over 6 yrs, to guide folks for deactivations


- Do we have a plan for the next intensive? 


-Tina & Steve suggest assigning departments to specific days - to do focus areas & have deans assign department participants


- Deans should come up w/a plan for their division for assessment to happen


- One of Dr. White's sticks was no extra service - Steve said, "yes," to doing again


- Should we consider assessment participation in Full/Time hires? Is it fair to ask this given the lack of ancillary personnel?


- We really have no stick - can't take away resources we don't have


- Kathy said she thought our personal, hand-holding mode is working - she's getting responses to our solicitations


- There are currently 10 appointments set up


- There haven't been any negative responses, just NO responses, she thinks we should remain positive - make assessment appointments with faculty before the next assessment intensive, then perhaps will get a better participation next assessment week rolls around


- What about putting a "please" plea into requests -"we're really behind, & to avoid the CCSF situation…" - combined w/deans' pushing


- At College Council, the Pres. said "we're going to get things done" - should we ask her to personally email or call the chairs - Tina could list chairs who need to get moving - "I have a report in front of me, that you're wanting in assessment area…" 


- Kathy/David will supply her with the correct contacts

3) ILOs - moving them along to college vetting 
Personal Development-Life Skills
- Final outcome:


Students will develop their knowledge, skills and abilities for personal and/or professional growth, health and well being

4)  Stipends 


- Steve said there were funds for assessment: $8K - the amount does not include funds for reviewers.

- Our scale: $50 for P/T faculty for assessment tools and rubric, assessment, action plans, dialogues (delete SLOs/PLO creation) - could get a maximum of $200 for each course/program - these apply to current year only.

- Tina would like to process payments once each semester - 


- Kathy pointed out that this: doesn't work with TaskStream format that works on a yearly basis vs. semester basis.

- E.g: if you submit an SLO in the first semester, the course gets locked for rest of the year, so it's not possible to go back the second semester to assess another SLO for the course.

- There might be work-arounds, but these are generally too quirky.
- It was suggested that we have one assessment per year for this year for accreditation, rather than assessment per semester.
- We looked at the reporting feature, and wondered if we could somehow re-arrange the interface to have a more comprehensive view of work done currently.

- Also, the way it's organized, doesn't really reflect what needs to be done.
5. Website:
- Kathy showed us what she'd done to date. She can post new items, but doesn't have past documents - Karolyn will send Kathy her drop box archival items.
- Order of submissions should be from current to oldest items.
- Karolyn will put in 11/12, minutes/agendas. [I don’t think so…]
- We will create an archive page for proof of work, past efforts, 

- Have a section for activities for 2012/2013

- Member list needs to be updated

- Need to delete old LAC Home page, which is an older version of the Learning Assessment Home page

- 

6) Launch Party - Nov. 8, 4-6 pm at Bistro 

- W/boat decorations & champagne

- Potluck appetizers

- For a theme, Karolyn suggested a 5-legged hydra w/different areas

- Cheli suggested we have a separate mapping function

- Think about what our intended outcomes should be from these 2 events:


our goal is to prompt dialogue,


- Awareness

- Encourage people to participate


- Perhaps prizes, like President takes people to lunch or some kind of lunch or free lunch


- Baked goods by Cheli/Ann

Minutes by Vina Cera
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